Region 3 Behavioral Health Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes – June 26, 2013
Region 3 Mental Health Board Members Attending:   Chuck Christiansen, Joy Husmann, Todd Hurt, Jeri Gowen, Chris Allgood, Steve Rule,  Mark Shigeta, , Ross Mason, Barbara Harkins, John Hill, Elda Catalano, Carlos Bilbao, Linda Dripps
Scribe:  Joy Husmann
Region 3 Board Members Absent:  Phyllis Vermilyea, Penny Jones, Lisa Koltes, Jose Valle
Regional Advisory Committee Attending:  Joe Langan – Co-Chair, list of RAC members and guests available upon request
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action/Next Steps

	Introductions, sign-in, distribute handouts
	Elda Catalano called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone at 10:05 AM.  Sign-in sheet and handouts were provided.  Elda asked for introductions around the table. 
	

	Review Agenda and Previous Meeting Notes
	Review meeting minutes from 05/29/13.  No corrections.
	Motioned to approve, seconded, motion passed unanimously.

	Chair Vacancy
	Chuck Christiansen was nominated and elected for Chair.  
	Todd motioned to nominate Chuck Christiansen for Chair, Ross seconded, motion passed unanimously.  

	Division of Behavioral Health Regional Update
	Continuous Quality Improvement (CQI) was performed by Central Office on Adult Mental Health for Region 3 and they passed.  Dr. Banta (Spanish speaking indigent physician provider) became an employee of West Valley Medical Center which required him to sign a non-compete contract thus preventing him to provide services for DHW.  Most of those clients have been smoothly transitioned over to WVMC for care and the remaining clients are receiving services from the Region 3 bi-lingual clinicians.  The annual budget money of roughly $14,000 is now available for other services.  Todd reported that he has a Nurse Practitioner who is interested in working and developing an urgent/crisis walk-in clinic in Caldwell.  There has been a gap in indigent walk-in clinic services for Region 3 that this would resolve.  Todd asked the Board to provide feedback and input regarding his moving forward with this clinic.  There has been a fluctuation in Mental Health court due to the changes in the judges, which has resulted in a slight decrease in case load.  Todd reminded the Board there will be another free 40 hour Crisis Intervention Training (CIT) the week of September 9th.  Ross inquired if there was a way to track or measure the success of the training.  Todd reported that some tracking will be included on his Dashboard report; however, most is anecdotally measured.  Joy suggested a Survey Monkey may be used for those who attended trainings.  Todd stated that the officers in these trainings often provide helpful training to his staff on safety as well.  
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov


	Children’s Mental Health
	Jose was on vacation, therefore Todd reported on his behalf.  Todd reminded the Board of the 20-511A change effective July 1.  Parents/Guardians can have their children placed on a hold or when needed, the ER staff can place the child on a hold.  When a parent/guardian is present, DHW will not step in to take away parental rights.  All CMH staff will be trained as Designated Examiners due to the change in the code.  Michele Chadwick, Director of Canyon County Indigent Fund noted that they saw a spike in holds at the County level during the last code change for the adult population and suspects there will be an increase at the county level for the adolescent population with this new code.  Todd and Jose are in the process of updating the Dashboard report to reflect CMH data so that the Board can keep apprised of the changes.  Barbara suggested that a Parent Support Specialist with IFF be utilized when possible during some of these cases.  Todd reminded the Board that his staff will always be available for consult or meeting during these situations as they are for Adult Mental Health.  Todd reported that they will be working on the development of a standard form for the Region to use.  
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov


	State Planning Council
	Elda Catalano was nominated and elected to fill the vacancy on SPC for Region 3 which also meets the criminal justice need for SPC.
	Ross motioned to nominate Elda Catalano for SPC vacancy for Region 3, Todd seconded, motion passed unanimously.  

www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov 


	Commissioners Update
	Commissioner Bilbao has been speaking to service organizations about the Behavioral Health Board and services available.  Commissioner Bilbao wants to provide tools and resources in his community to help them in any way possible.  He has received positive feedback after these meetings as it has brought attention to where the community can become more involved.  Commissioner Bilbao stated that he would like to work more closely with Walter Knox Hospital to develop a special triage area for mental holds and will keep the Board posted.  Commissioner Shigeta reported that he has spent time talking with law enforcement on the recent suicides in Payette County and how they can assist.  Todd wanted to remind the Board that Law enforcement has asked social service organizations like ours to be reminded that they have seen an increase in sexual auto asphyxiation and “choking game” cases.  Ross asked Commissioner Shigeta to provide the Board with any information on follow up in order to support them.  Commissioner Rule did not have anything to report.
	Joy will provide information packets to Commissioner Bilbao for his presentations.  

	Regional Gaps & Needs Assessment
	Joy reported that she has not received any feedback from the Board and the next SPC meeting is in August.  Joy also recommended a joint needs assessment (feedback from RAC members as well).  Chuck wanted to clarify if a joint needs assessment was required for the MH Board.  Joy and Rosie supported a joint needs assessment moving forward.  Chuck asked that this be a priority for the next meeting.
	Joy will resend the Needs Assessment electronically (both Region 3 and 4) and asked that feedback be provided by the next meeting.  The SPC meeting will be held August 13-15.

	RAC – Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Use Disorders
	Joy reported that she is always mindful of the fact that merging the Boards may be a awkward for both groups at any given point, but wanted to ensure that the RAC had ample time to provide updates/feedback to the Board.  There are currently 85 existing RAC members who would like to be kept on the email distribution and will attend meetings as they can.  Joy also reminded the Board that there will be a $4,000 budget again this fiscal year and is used primarily for Board members to receive training.  Joy reported that there will be a Recovery Day planning committee meeting following this meeting and encouraged participation of the Behavioral Health Board.  This year the 9th Annual Recovery Day Event (both mental health and SUD’s) will be held during the Caldwell Indian Creek Festival.  More information forthcoming from the Chair of that Committee Krissy Blandford.  Rusty inquired about voting rights at this combined Board.  Joy reported that most of the Boards that have combined are all voting together based on consensus.  Chuck suggested that we continue to fulfill the Mental Health Board commitments by code and Ross suggested that this question be posed to our Deputy Attorney General.  Rosie will also check with Ross Edmunds and follow up at the next Board meeting.  Todd wanted everyone to know how much he values both Boards exchanging information and working so well together.  Joy reported there are adolescent anger management classes and PLL classes available. Todd reported that April is going to try and get classes up in Council and Weiser.  Elda was very appreciative that anger management classes were provided to CCJP. SPAN Idaho has a new Region 3 representative, Judy Gabert who holds meetings on the 3rd Thursday of each month and will be providing QPR (Question Persuade Refer) training as well as Pre and Post Vention Suicide CEU trainings in the coming months.  Joy stated that Judy is happy to provide specific trainings to anyone who is interested in Region 3.  Joy is working with SWDH on free tobacco cessation classes for each county for both adolescents and adults.  Elda reported that she has provided this information to the courts as they have a better ability to refer for those classes. Monte Stiles and Jeff Ray will be providing a free marijuana training in Boise on July 18th.  Joy reported that SAMSHA with direction from President Obama is promoting Community Conversations on Mental Health and she is working with United Way to provide a presentation.  The RAC budget was completely spent for FY13.  Joy reported that she distributed a housing listing to assist agencies with placement and asked that anyone provide feedback on it.  She is working on building that bottom part of the pyramid for housing, transportation, employment, etc.  Commissioner Shigeta inquired about vapor smoked alcohol.  Joy reported that this seems to be another new fad for faster absorption and will provide more information for the Board. Chief Allgood reported that anyone smoking vapor alcohol will still test positive for alcohol.  Melissa Mezo reported that Officer Galloway provided a training last month.  Joy reminded the Board that there will be scholarships available for the 2014 Northwest Alcohol Conference.  There will also be a training on July 18th and 19th in Boise.  Dynamics of Getting High will be held on October 3rd and 4th in Boise and registration information can be found on the RAC website under events.
	Ross will speak with the DAG and Rosie will speak with Ross Edmunds regarding voting rights.  
QPR Training July 18th at 12:00 pm at DHW in Caldwell and September 16th during the School Resource Meeting from 1-4 pm.  

www.rac3.dhw.idaho.gov
www.betheparents.org
www.substanceabuse.idaho.gov
www.preventionidaho.net
www.spanidaho.org
www.samhsa.gov
ROSC:  www.ccar.us


	IDHW SUD’s Central Office
	Rosie reported that she spoke with Ross Edmunds and through her stated that there needs to be community support for the successful transformation of the Boards.  Rosie has suggested those 5 of the 7 regions who have combined the Boards already to keep moving forward as though legislation is in place.  Rosie is meeting with Ross to develop a plan moving forward and should have more information at the next meeting.  Rosie reported that ODP is working diligently on halting any movement towards medical/recreational use marijuana in Idaho.  Optum has been awarded the managed care contract that will begin October 1st.  Rosie said that they have been working diligently with Optum, Medicaid, and BPA to help make the transition seamless and determine which funding stream the client will have access to.  Rosie stated that there have been some problems becoming a provider and asked that you email her or Kathy Skippen.  DHW is working on a new contract with BPA that will replace the current contract moving forward October 1st.  Authorizations will change for many agencies except DHW.  IDOC will assess and authorize for BPA, IDJC and the Courts will use BPA for the provider network.  There are going to be some inherent confusion with the forthcoming changes.  Todd reported that he spoke with Pat Martell in Medicaid who would be willing to attend our Board meeting for more information.  Joy reported that they are working on having Optum present to the Boards on August 19th or 21st and will keep the Board updated.  Rosie provided the final FY13 DHW budget (attached) with the FY14 budget forthcoming.  ATR funding will be ending in September 2014.  New rules will be presented to the legislature next year for felony convictions as it relates to becoming a provider or peer specialist.  There will be a national webinar hosted by SAMSHA being held on Suicide Prevention on June 27th from 9-1 at the JR Williams building in Boise.  Surveys for the trauma informed care website were done and DHW is in the process of developing a website as a tool.  Rosie reported that DHW will be attending a peer specialist workshop in Michigan in July.  Those who attended Recovery Coach training are in the process of putting together a plan for moving forward with expansion of a formal system in Idaho.  We currently have 15 trainers available to provide further trainings.  Recovery Coaches will be there to support the basic life needs of someone in recovery and Rosie reported that they are working with BPA on how to bill for these services in the future.  Rosie reported that they are working on developing crisis centers.  
	

	IDJC
	Joe Langan provided reports (attached) for the Board and if you have any questions, you can contact him or Sharon Burke or table to the next meeting.  
	

	IDOC
	Joy reported that IDOC has a new District 3 Manager, John Carroll and he would like to attend the Board meetings.  
	

	ODP
	The Rx Abuse Campaign “Lock Up Your Med’s” will begin in October.  They are also putting together marijuana information pamphlets.  Underage Drinking campaigns have also begun.
	www.betheparents.org


	Benchmark
	Prevention funding announcements were made and all existing providers received some funding with the addition of one new provider.  
	

	Other Business
	SRO Tlucek for the Nampa School District at Gateways attended the meeting on behalf of herself and Phyllis Vermilyea to discuss juvenile mental health court development and explore resources.  Todd reported that Region 7 currently has Jump Court which is very similar.  SRO Tlucek reported positive feedback having Brook Heath as a co-located clinician at the Nampa School District which also helped to identify this gap and need.  Joy noted a grant opportunity for specialty court funding through SAMSHA was available last July.  Rosie also offered some grant support through Central Office.  
	Todd will discuss this opportunity with Jose.

	Next Meeting
	Next meeting is July 31, 2013 at 10:00 am at the DHW Caldwell office. Meeting adjourned at 12:10 PM
	Motion to adjourn, seconded motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned.
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